#### **Preface**

Hi, Everyone!

My name's Chris McVay. I come from England, and it is my pleasure to serve as Takeshi's and, more importantly, YOUR guide on this short trip to the UK.

In this textbook, we want to give you a more unusual, 'behind-thescenes', view of Britain, visiting different places and focusing on original themes.

The realistic dialogues, interesting readings and challenging exercises will help you improve your all-round English skills in a fun way.

So, are you ready for an exciting trip? Well, pack your bags and let's go and check out the UK!

Paul Chris McVav

#### はしがき

この教科書は、日本人大学生のタケシが、イギリス人のクリス先生と一緒に15日間のイギリス旅行に出る、という設定で作られています。

インターネットや雑誌、テレビなどを通してしかイギリスという国を知らない、 という皆さんも多いと思います。実際に街を歩き、見て、聞き、イギリスの社 会や美しい風景、歴史、そしてそこに暮らす人たちと出会うことができるこの 旅に、タケシも期待でいっぱいのことでしょう。

タケシは、クリス先生との会話を楽しみながら、今までしたことのない経験や、 たくさんの知識を得ていきます。皆さんも、2人と共にイギリス旅行をしてい るつもりになって、この国が持つさまざまな側面を見てみましょう。皆さんの 知らないことがたくさんあるはずです。

クリス先生の視点で語られるリーディングも興味深く読めるでしょう。クリス 先生はイギリス英語を話されるので、耳にするよい機会です。先生の真似をし て実際に発音してみるのもよい勉強になります。また、大学生として必要な、 語彙力や表現力を磨くための練習問題も用意されています。

さあ、クリス先生とタケシと一緒に、イギリス旅行に出かけましょう!

川田伸道

# Let's Check Out the UK!



# CONTENTS

General Information	4
Map & Destinations	5

Day 1	I Can't Wait to Explore Britain! 「イギリス」は英語で何て言う?8
Day 2	<b>How about Going to a Pub?</b> パブカルチャーと飲酒問題
Day 3	The Scenery Is Breathtaking, Isn't It? ナショナルトラストに守られる美しき湖水地方
Day 4	What Do You Suggest We Do Today? 雨の日には美術館へ 20
Day 5	<b>This Is a Multi-Ethnic Country</b> 多民族社会イギリス 24
Day 6	<b>What's It Like Being a Student in the UK?</b> 大学生でいるのも楽じゃない!
Day 7	Mmm It Sounds Too Risky           賭けてみる? ブックメーカーの行く末は
Day 8	You Should Try Fish and Chips! 多彩で美味しい! イギリス料理

Day 9	If's fun Listening to Different Accents 8月のエディンバラ	42
Day 10	<b>Do You Fancy Something Sweet?</b> そのチョコレート、原料はどこから?	46
Day 11	I Guess I Should Have a Black-Cab Experience 市内どこへも最短距離で! ロンドンタクシー・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・・	52
Day 12	l'm Looking forward to Seeing Wales! ウェールズ語とチャールズ皇太子	56
Day 13	<b>Don't You Know that UK Designs Are Popular?</b> カッコイイだけにあらず、ブリティッシュ・スタイル	60
Day 14	<b>Would You Like to See a Play?</b> 英語は詩人シェイクスピアに学べ	64
Day 15	That's the Great Thing about Travel! 変わりゆくイギリス王室	68

## Names of People & Groups

- 28 本書に登場する人名・団体名① (Day 3, 4 and 5)
- 50 本書に登場する人名・団体名② (Day 8, 10 and 13)
- 72 本書に登場する人名・団体名③ (Day 13, 14 and 15)

#### Let's Talk about the UK!

29 英国コラム①

3人のイギリス民間人が始めたナショナルトラスト運動 自分好みの展示がきっと見つかる! ロンドンの美術館・博物館

51 英国コラム②

イギリスの大学での勉強やキャンパスライフ、日本との違い キャドバリーも取り組むフェアトレードって?

73 英国コラム③

ブラックキャブ、ダブルデッカーを乗りこなそう! プリンス・オブ・ウェールズって、結局どこの王子様?

# I Can't Wait to Explore Britain!

「イギリス」は英語で何て言う?

日本人大学生のタケシが、大学のクリス先生と一緒に イギリスはロンドンのヒースロー空港に到着しました。 タケシがずっと楽しみにしていた15日間のイギリス旅行の始まりです! イギリスの国名は、日本語では正式には 「グレートブリテン及び北アイルランド連合王国」です。 さて、英語では何と呼ぶか、知っていますか。

## Listen to the Dialogue

会話文の音声を聞いて、空所に適切な語を書き入れましょう。 完成したら、ペアになって会話の練習をしてみましょう。

Chris: Welcome to the UK, Takeshi!
Takeshi: Thanks, Chris. It's great to be here at last.
Chris: I know you've been <sup>1</sup>
visit Britain for such a long time, right?
Takeshi: Yes, it's been my dream since secondary
school.
Chris: So how do you feel?
Takeshi: A bit nervous, but very <sup>2</sup> !
Chris: OK, let's get our bags.
Takeshi: Wow, Heathrow Airport is <sup>3.</sup>
Chris: It's actually the third busiest airport in the world. It has 5 terminals.
Takeshi: Mmm, that's interesting. How do we 4
central London?
Chris: I suggest catching the Heathrow Express. It's the fastest way.
<sup>5.</sup> only 15 minutes.
Takeshi: Fine. I can't wait to explore Britain and learn more about the
British way of life <sup>6</sup>
Chris: That's what we've come for, so let's start!
Notes be dying to 「~したくて仕方がない」 secondary school 「中等学校」 explore 「~を探検

する・見て回る」 nervous「気持ちが高ぶる、緊張する」 way of life「生活様式」 That's what we've

come for 「そのために私たちはやって来た」

## Expressions for Everyday English

#### Let's +動詞の原形「~しましょう」「さあ~しよう」

何かをしようと誘ったり、提案する際に用いる表現で、主語が省略されています。let's は、let us の短縮形で、動詞の原形を伴い「私たちに~させてくれ」という意味になります。そこから「~しよう」という意味で使われます。

Let's play tennis. テニスをしましょう。

Let's go to the zoo. 動物園に行こうよ。

Let's eat out tonight. 今夜は外食にしよう。

Let's look at some examples. 例をいくつか見てみましょう。

### Let's Try!

学習した表現を使って自由に英文を作り、ペアになって会話をしてみましょう。

**A:** The weather is really nice today. 今日は本当に天気が良いなあ。

B: Let's	_	しようよ。

## 

DL 04	<b>√</b> (o	) CD 04

以下は、次ページで学習するトピックに関する重要語句です。

それぞれの語句の意味に当てはまる日本語を、選択肢から選びましょう。

1.	confusing	[	]	6.	even though	]
2.	clear up	[	]	7.	accurate	]
3.	refer to	[	]	8.	upset	]
4.	be made up of	[	]	9.	identity	]
5.	along with	[	]	10.	be proud of	]

- **a.** ~のことを言う・呼ぶ **b.** ~と一緒に、~に加えて
- $\mathbf{c}$ .  $\sim$ で構成された  $\mathbf{d}$ . 混乱させる  $\mathbf{e}$ .  $\sim$ を誇りに思う  $\mathbf{f}$ . 正確に
- g. ~をはっきりさせる h. 憤慨して i. 主体性 j. ~だけれども

## Reading: Chris's Insight



#### Welcome to the UK... Great Britain... the British Isles... Huh?

The UK, Great Britain, Britain, the British Isles... It's all so *confusing*, even for some Brits! Let's try to *clear* things *up* a little bit.

The United Kingdom *refers to* the union of England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland. In fact, the UK's official name is the 'United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland'. Great Britain,



A man with 'Team GB' logo on his back

or simply Britain, *is made up of* England, Scotland and Wales. The British Isles is a geographical term for the two large islands of Great Britain and Ireland *along with* 5,000 smaller islands. Now do you understand? Good. But the British Olympic Association calls its team 'Team GB' *even though* it includes athletes from Northern Ireland. How strange! Many people think it would be more *accurate* to call it 'Team UK'.

But no matter how confused you may be, one very important point to remember is never to call people from Scotland, Wales, or Northern Ireland 'English'!

They may get *upset*, as they have separate *identities* and *are* very *proud*of their own history and cultural traditions, and even their own languages!

However, it is safe to call them 'British', since all countries are united under the same flag, the Union Jack.

Notes Brits 「イギリス人」 the 'United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland' 「グレートブリテン及び北部アイルランド連合王国」 geographical 「地理学的な」 the British Olympic Association 「イギリスオリンピック委員会」 'Team GB' 「イギリス代表チーム」 no matter how … = however… 「どんなに~でも」 (No matter how hard I try, I can't figure out computers. 「どんなに頑張ってやってみても、コンピューターがわからない」) the Union Jack イギリスの国旗。Union Flagともいう。

<b>Z</b>	Reading Comprehension ////////////////////////////////////
本:	文の内容に合わせて、質問の答えとして正しいものを選択肢から選びましょう。
1.	What is the difference between the UK and Great Britain?
	<b>a.</b> There is no difference
	b. The UK includes Northern Ireland
	c. The UK is the official name
2.	What is strange about the name 'Team GB'?
	<b>a.</b> It doesn't recognise athletes from Northern Ireland
	<b>b.</b> It is not supported by the British Olympic Association
	c. It is more accurate than 'Team UK'
3.	Why is it not good to call all British people 'English'?
	<b>a.</b> Because it is confusing
	<b>b.</b> Because many people may get upset
	c. Because they have the same Union Jack flag
<b>%</b>	Writing Exercises
本	章中で使われている表現を参考にして、以下の英文を完成させましょう。
1.	娘は長くてきれいな髪の毛が自慢です。
	My daughter of her beautiful long hair.
2.	外国語をマスターするには長い時間がかかります。
	It a long to master a foreign language.
3.	父は風邪をひいているのに、仕事に行きました。
٠.	My father went to work he had a cold.

My little brother is \_\_\_\_\_ shortest in his class.

4. 弟はクラスで2番目に背が低いです。